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Sincerely,

Kerri DiDario

Happy New Year Friends and Family!

I am bursting with excitement for what is to come in
2023! If you joined us for the Annual Membership
Meeting in January, you know our calendar is as full
as our hearts! 

From the transition of medical services to the LVPG
Down Syndrome Medical Clinic to the new Club 21,
Parent to Parent Mentor Program, and School Aged
Programs; the EPDSC continues to impact the Down
syndrome community in positive and meaningful
ways. I genuinely believe this is only the beginning
of new growth for us all!

Thank you so much for all you do for us so we can
do more for you! As always, if you have any
thoughts, questions, concerns or ideas for our
organization or if you’d like to get involved, never
hesitate to reach out to me at
epdsckerri@gmail.com. 



Excit ing News!

Thank you!

In September, we hosted a
blood drive in honor of Blood
Cancer Awareness Month.
Thank you to our 5 special
donors who contributed during
our campaign and helped
saved lives!

 We've got a new number!

484-224-5288
If you wish to make or change a
current appointment, you may

still call 610.402.0184.



The Board of Directors of the Eastern Pennsylvania Down
Syndrome Center is pleased to announce the selection of Brian

Paugh as its new President. Brian has served on the Board of
Directors for nearly 4 years, and as Vice President of the Board

since 2022.



Brian will be stepping into the role previously filled by Kelly
Nelson. Kelly will be retiring from the Board of Directors after 9

years as a member, 4 in which she served as President. Kelly has
been instrumental in leading the EPDSC through many successes

and challenges including hiring the first Executive Director,
navigating a pandemic, and the transition of the medical clinic to

LVPG. Kelly looks forward to continuing to work with families at
the LVPG Down Syndrome Medical Clinic and volunteering at

various EPDSC events. 



Brian is a Senior Account Executive at Capital Blue Cross and is
father to 3 children, Sarah, Cora and Jacob. Jacob has Down

syndrome. Brian's wife, Jennifer, is a Volunteer Coordinator for the
New & Expecting Parents Program. He serves on the Revolutions

for Inclusion Bike Committee, Investment Committee and can be
seen actively participating at most EPDSC events.  



We are thrilled that someone with so much passion for our
mission will lead the Eastern Pennsylvania Down Syndrome

Community into the next chapter. Please join us in welcoming
Brian as our new Board President. 

 A Message from the
Board of Directors



 Spotl ight on Health

Study reveals why viral infections are less frequent
but more severe in individuals with Down syndrome

Individuals with Down syndrome have less-
frequent viral infections, but when present,
these infections lead to more severe
disease.

New findings publishing on October 14 in the journal Immunity show that this is
caused by increased expression of an antiviral cytokine type I interferon (IFN-I),,
which is partially coded for by chromosome 21. Elevated IFN-I levels lead to
hyperactivity of the immune response initially, but the body overcorrects for this
to reduce inflammation, leading to increased vulnerability later in the viral attack.

"Usually too much inflammation means autoimmune disease, and immune
suppression usually means susceptibility to infections. What is unusual is that
individuals with Down syndrome are both inflamed and immunosuppressed, a
paradox of sorts. Here, we discovered how this is possible."
Dusan Bogunovic, Senior Study Author, Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai

Down syndrome is typically caused by triplication of chromosome 21. This
syndrome affects multiple organ systems, causing a mixed clinical presentation
that includes intellectual disability, developmental delays, congenital heart and
gastrointestinal abnormalities, and Alzheimer's disease in older individuals.

Recently, it has become clear that atypical antiviral responses are another
important feature of Down syndrome. Increased rates of hospitalization of people
with Down syndrome have been documented for influenza A virus, respiratory
syncytial virus, and severe acute respiratory syndrome due to coronavirus
(SARS-CoV-2) infections.



While people with Down syndrome show clear signs of immune disturbance, it
has yet to be elucidated how a supernumerary chromosome 21 leads to
dysregulation of viral defenses. To address this knowledge gap, the researchers
compared fibroblasts and white blood cells derived from individuals with and
without Down syndrome, at both the mRNA and protein levels. They focused on
the potent antiviral cytokine IFN-I receptor subunits IFNAR1 and IFNAR2, which are
located on chromosome 21.

The researchers found that increased IFNAR2 expression was sufficient for the
hypersensitivity to IFN-I observed in Down syndrome, independent of trisomy 21.
But subsequently, the hyper-active IFN-I signaling cascade triggered excessive
negative feedback via a protein called USP18, which is a potent IFNAR negative
regulator. This process, in turn, suppressed further responses to IFN-I and antiviral
responses. Taken together, the findings unveil oscillations of hyper- and hypo-
responses to IFN-I in Down syndrome, predisposing to both lower incidence of
viral disease and increased infection-related morbidity and mortality.

"We have a lot more to do to completely understand the complexities of the
immune system in Down syndrome," says first author Louise Malle of the Icahn
School of Medicine at Mount Sinai. "We have here, in part, explained the
susceptibility to severe viral disease, but this is only the tip of the iceberg."

Source:
Cell Press
Journal reference:
Malle, L., et al. (2022) Excessive Negative Regulation of Type I Interferon Disrupts
Viral Control in Individuals with Down Syndrome. Immunity.
doi.org/10.1016/j.immuni.2022.09.007.
Original article link https://www.news-medical.net/news/20221014/Study-
reveals-why-viral-infections-are-less-frequent-but-more-severe-in-
individuals-with-Down-syndrome.aspx

Spotl ight on Health (continued)

https://www.cell.com/
https://doi.org/10.1016/j.immuni.2022.09.007
https://www.news-medical.net/news/20221014/Study-reveals-why-viral-infections-are-less-frequent-but-more-severe-in-individuals-with-Down-syndrome.aspx


23rd Annual Lehigh Val ley Buddy Walk

The 23rd Lehigh Valley Buddy Walk took place on Saturday, October 8th.
Thank you to everyone who supported the event helping us raise almost

$60,000 for the EPDSC!



23rd Annual Lehigh Val ley Buddy Walk



Cathy's Corner

Welcome to Cathy's Corner!

This Is one of my favorite paintings. 
It inspires me to follow my dreams and reach for the stars. 

This was challenging for me to paint but
I kept trying and correcting my mistakes and before I knew it,

it was done and I was proud of myself.
I started painting In 2020 and I absolutely love doing this.

I hope you like my painting and maybe It will encourage you
to try painting yourself.






Membership Matters

Don't forget to send in a membership form with your

payment. This helps us keep track of your

membership. 

Membership renewals are due yearly in the month in

which you last renewed or the month in which you

signed up. Lifetime memberships never expire and a

a great option so you don't have to worry about

yearly dues!

Membership provides you access to the Brian J.

Wittig Enrichment Memorial Fund. Click HERE to find

out more.

Membership is open to anyone in the community

with many options to join. Tell someone you know

about why you became a member and invite them

to read more at https://www.epdsc.net/become-a-

member.

Membership is for you! If you have an idea for a

membership event, let us know! We love hearing

from you!

A few reminders about your membership

https://www.epdsc.net/our-programs/brian-j-wittig-enrichment-memorial-fund/
https://www.epdsc.net/become-a-member


Looking for more ideas to celebrate World Down Syndrome Day?
Visit https://www.epdsc.net/about/events/wdsd2023/.

http://palssocks.com/
https://www.epdsc.net/about/events/wdsd2023/


Holiday Party Memories

On December 3rd, we celebrate the holidays together with
Breakfast & Santa!



March 3rd
Teens & Young Adults - Pizza with Pals



March 7th

Club 21 - Board Game Party



March 7th
School Aged Parents Support & Social Group



March 21st

World Down Syndrome Day



March 27th
Workshop: Funding a Special Needs Trust & ABLE

Accounts



April 8th
10th Annual 3.21 Run for Down Syndrome

Stay up to date on all our events and find
information on how to register at: 

https://www.epdsc.net/about/events

https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/Allentown/321RunforDownSyndrome
https://www.epdsc.net/about/events


https://a.co/6yYbPGC

